
NEWSLETTER FOR APRIL 2017 
 

 Golf weather is finally here and many members are anxious to play…sign up early. Sign-up 
closes at noon, 2 days before the event. 

  

 The Masters Pot will be open for selection at Buffalo Creek on April 5. 

  
 The second hole-in-one of 2017 was recorded by Shawn Butler. See the write-up in this 

newsletter. 
 

 The Dye Course and Hills Course at Stonebridge Ranch C.C. use two separate club houses. 
Make sure you go to the Dye Course clubhouse on April 10. See directions in this newsletter.  
 

 

                           BIRTHDAYS FOR APRIL 
 

Jody Bass 18th        Jay Gasper 22nd         Larry Gebhardt 24th      Ray Grupp 5th  
Dale Hager 22nd        Tom Higgins 26th         Paul Keyworth 15th          Mike Mullins 21st  
Roger Nondorf 23rd        Mike Robertson 24th         Mike Shirejian 30th      Jack Thompson 16th  
Virgil Thompson 14th      Butch Vaut 23rd                   Lou Wilkerson 28th  
 

 

               MARCH TOURNAMENT PARTICIPATION 
 
            Players           Percentage              Low                                   Low                     
                          of full field             Gross                                  Net 
 
Mar. 1 Bridlewoood   128      100%       James Wu 75   Harry Schmidt 64 
            LeRoy Worm 64 
 
Mar. 8 Tangleridge – Canceled, due to course scheduling conflict.  
 
Mar. 15 Texas Star   121        94%       Jay Gasper 73             Dave Self 57 
 
Mar. 22 The Tribute  122        95%        Paul Keyworth 71  Tim Koscinski 59 
             Jon Muckley 59 
 
Mar. 29 Cowboys G.C.         94        73%        Mike Jones 70   Bob King 56 
 

 
MASTER’S SNIPPETS: 
Alister MacKenzie (designer of the golf course) never saw the final version of Augusta National. He 
died at age 63 on Jan. 6, 1934, at his home in Santa Cruz, CA. two months before the first 
tournament which was then called the Augusta National Invitational. The Scotsman visited the course 
at least a half dozen times, with his final visit around the summer of 1932 when course construction 
work was complete, but it was not fully covered with grass. The course formally opened in Jan. 1933.  



NEXT 5 TOURNAMENTS 
 

Apr. 5  Buffalo Creek      8:00 
Apr. 10  (MON) Stonebridge Ranch C.C. (Dye Course)   8:00 
Apr. 12  Tierra Verde       8:00 
Apr. 19  TBA        8:00 
Apr. 26  Riverchase       8:00      Breakfast & Lunch included 
 

 
DIRECTIONS TO GOLF COURSES 

 
Apr. 5 Buffalo Creek (Rockwall)  972-771-4003; 624 Country Club Dr. Take the George Bush 

Turnpike east/south (it ends at I-30). Merge onto I-30 east. Go across lake, exit at Horizon Rd. Turn 

right, drive across Ridge Rd (traffic light). Immediately past hospital, turn right onto Tubbs Rd. (7-11 

store on left). Road changes name to White Rd. Wind through residential area adjacent to golf 

course. Turn left at dead end (Country Club Rd.) Drive ¼ mile, course entrance on right. 

Apr. 10 Stonebridge Ranch C.C. (Dye Course) (McKinney)  972-529-5990; 7003 Beacon Hill Rd. 

Drive north on I-75 (Central Expwy), exit at Virginia Pkwy. Turn left (west) for 4.2 miles. Left turn 

(south) at Stonebridge Dr. Drive .2 mile, turn right at Beacon Hill Rd. Parking lot on left. 

Apr. 12 Tierra Verde (Arlington)  817-478-8500; 7005 Golf Club Dr. Take I-20 west past Hwy 360, turn south 

on Hwy 287 towards Mansfield for approx. 2 ½ miles, exit at Eden Road (2nd exit south of I-20). At stop sign 

turn right for ½ mile. Left turn at entrance to Martin Luther King Sports Center. Second driveway on left leads 

into clubhouse. 

Apr. 19  TBA 

Apr. 26 Riverchase (Coppell)  972-462-8281; 700 Riverchase Dr. Drive to I-35E and Belt Line Rd. 

(Farmers Branch). Turn west and drive 2.2 miles to Fairway Drive (traffic light). Turn right. Drive to 

stop sign. Turn right, course entrance on right. 

 

Stand proud you noble swingers of clubs and loser of balls. A recent study found the average golfer 

walks about 900 miles a year. Another study found golfers drink 22 gallons of alcohol a year. That 

means, on average, golfers get about 41 miles to the gallon! 

 

 

TENDING TO MEDICAL ISSUES:  
 
Phil Abel, Eric Blackwood, Dave Bramlett, Dave Clelland, Scott Daum, Gary Delcambre, Bill 
Eldridge, Pat Hart, Bill Kayser, John Owens, Kelly Parks, Michael Peralta, John Pisciotta, Ken 
Talburt, Sid Thrash and Dorie Wesson…NTSGA members are thinking of you and wish a speedy 
return to playing  golf.  
 



 
 



Having more money doesn’t make you happier. I have 50 million dollars, but I was just as happy as 
when I had 48 million! 
          …..Arnold Schwarzenegger 

 
 
 
AGE SHOOTERS: MARCH 
LeRoy Worm 2/22 Pecan Hollow 84 
   Bob Wands 3/1 Bridlewood 78 
      Billy King 3/22 The Tribute 84     
 Harold Lockman 3/22 The Tribute 80 
            Bob Murphy 3/22 The Tribute 93 
               Stan Robertson 3/22 The Tribute 83 
                  Joel Rogers 3/22 The Tribute 76 
                     Bill Roll 3/22 The Tribute 81 

 
 

 
 
SCORECARDS: 
 
Some scorecards are still causing frustrations and almost impossible to figure out. Handicap 
Chairman Howie Bacharach and Secy. Phil Fahs make entries into the computer after the 
submission of all scorecards. They hope to have tournament results posted within an hour of round 
completion. This process is slowed by inaccurate, unreadable and poorly written scorecards. Please 
put the golfers name and at least first initial legibly written on the card. There are many new members 
recently joining the organization. If you are unsure as to the spelling of their name…ask them! We 
would appreciate the starting hole being written on the scorecard, preferably in the bottom left hand 
corner, but anywhere on the card would help. Both nines should be added and the total score written 
on the right side for all golfers. Two signatures should attest that the scorecard is correct, but again 
addition errors are showing up.  
Prevention of scorecard errors contributes to the expeditious entry of results into the computer. 
Thank you.  

 
 

 
FUNNY  

 
It was that time during the Sunday morning service for the children’s sermon…...all the children 
were invited to come forward. 
 
One little girl was wearing a particularly pretty dress and as she sat down, the pastor leaned 
over and said, “That is a very pretty dress. Is it your Easter dress?” 
The little girl replied, directly into the pastor’s clip-on microphone, “Yes! And my Mom says it’s 
a bitch to iron.” 
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